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COMMUNICATION 

Good morning FM Team, 
 
I’d like to convey my appreciation for the role that Integrated Solid Waste (ISW) played in the early move 
out process of residence halls, which began March 16 and occurred over multiple weeks. The ISW crew 
came in on Saturdays and Sundays for three weeks in a row to assist with trash and recycling services from 
approximately 5,000 students moving out. They emptied recycling receptacles, cardboard bins, and 
dumpsters twice per day, so they would not overflow. The group also checked enclosures several times a 
day to collect large items such as refrigerators, couches, chairs, and other belongings that would not fit into 
a dumpster or should not go to the landfill. ISW coordinated with Surplus Property to drop off those larger 
items that students left behind. It took the entire crew to keep up with the trash, composting, and recycling 
during this time, enabling students to have a place to put their unwanted items and to finish moving out. 
Now the ISW crew is working on cleaning every recycling and compost bin on campus so the university is 
ready when students return.  
 
Please join me in admiring the commitment and hard work that ISW delivers daily to the university 
community. 
 
 
 
 
 
Moreover, I echo the praise we received for the FM staff who contributed to the snow removal efforts 
yesterday. The Moby morning custodial crew sent a message of “appreciation to general services and 
grounds for helping out with the extra heavy spring snow… We do truly appreciate the help in getting our 
building and parking lot cleared off and safe!”  
 
Best, 

 
 
 
 

Tom Satterly, P.E. 
Associate Vice President for Facilities Management  

April 17, 2020 
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